Minutes of the meeting of the CICA Housing Committee August 21, 2007 at 7:00 at the Parish House

Present: Mabel Doughty, Bob Earnest, Beth Howe, Herb Maine and Ruth Slagle

Absent: John Wilson

Visitors: Wayne and Arlene Dyer, May Hall, Leanne Krudner and Jarrod Smith

Next regular meeting: September 18, 2001 at 7:15 at the Parish House.

Special Meeting September 4, 2001 at 7:15 at the Parish House.

Beth started the meeting by suggesting that Wayne and Arlene briefly describe their possible project to the committee, though it was not on the agenda.  Wayne said they have a parcel of about 7 acres off of North Road across from Spruce Point View Road.  They want to build a house for themselves and one for their daughter on the back part of the property, and they thought that it would be possible to have one or several affordable housing units on the part next to North Road.  They are interested in using used portable school classrooms as the structural elements of the houses.  These are between 24’ and 28’ wide and about 50’ long (1250-1400 square feet), built on steel frames, with pitched roof and 8-9’ceilings.  They have bathrooms.  They can be bought for about $14,000 apiece.  

There was discussion about the legality and feasibility of using such manufactured units and the degree of the cost savings that would result.  Bob Earnest offered help with the design aspects.  The group discussed what kind of affordable units might be created and how the land could be designated for affordable housing.  There was also discussion about what kind of Town approvals may be needed for the project.   The members of the committee expressed interest in pursuing the project and scheduled a meeting for Tuesday September 4 to discuss it further.  Before that meeting:

Wayne and Arlene will provide a sketch plan of their idea about how the land would be used.  Arlene will take pictures of the portable classrooms.

Bob will talk with his designer about how the portable classrooms might be used.

Beth will talk with Carla Nixon about planning/approval process issues and with Jim Phipps about deed restrictions or other methods for designating the land for affordable housing.

Wayne and Arlene left.

Agenda Item 3: Fundraising: 

Beth said that the Dyer’s proposal is also related to item 3 on the agenda about fundraising, since it could well be the next project that might be the focus of fundraising.  Bob said that there is clearly a conflict between the idea of demonstrating broad support to Genesis by fundraising in August and focusing the fundraising on a next project.  He thought it would be better to work on the next project for 3 to 6 weeks and then do the fundraising.  Beth was concerned about the piece she had submitted to the October Calendar. There may well be a lot of people on Chebeague interested in the affordable housing and it would be useful to get them involved in the process of developing the next project.  It might be possible to have several public meetings on CICA’s next options which include: providing affordable land, purchase of existing properties, Wayne and Arlene’s project, or a modular duplex on some other site.  Herb said he is also interested on low-interest loans (maybe worked out with Genesis) or consulting services for young people who want to build for themselves.  By consensus it was agreed that the Calendar piece was ok as is.  The group will work on the ideas for a next project over the next month and consider the status of broader participation and fundraising at the next regular meeting.

Agenda Item 1:  226 South Road

Jarrod and Cheryl Stevens have arranged about payment of rent.  

John Wilson probably knows about whatever arrangements have been made about mortgage payments.

Paul Belesca has been doing the plowing and may continue.

Bob Earnest will be the contact person for any maintenance issues for the time being.  Herb will work on the issue of whether it would be useful to have a maintenance contract with someone and what that would involve.

Beth said that there are several small construction things that should be done to the house and now is a good time.  Jeff Putnam and John Wilson have volunteered labor for this.  It just needs to be set up.

Agenda Item 2:  Rental Policies

Herb said he thought that the most important thing is to work out a schedule for developing the rental policies so that the various people involved know when decisions about the rental of the house will be made.  The discussion focused on what tasks need to be done for the house to be rented.  After the discussion on the specific items to be researched (below), the group concluded that each person should do their research soon and circulate it to the others by email for comments.  They should bring a final draft of their findings and recommendations to the Housing Committee’s September 18 meeting for a final decision.  Then the availability of the house can be posted on the website, in the Calendar (deadline Sept 20) and on bulletin boards around the island.  The deadline for applications will be October 15.  Meanwhile, the Housing Committee will determine the membership of an application review committee which will review the applications.  The result will be announced before November 1.  At that point the house will either be rented on November 1 under the new guidelines or the present tenants will be given two months to find another living arrangement and the house will be rented on January 1.

Bob will work on the criteria for eligibility.  There was discussion about the relationship between income and the rent charged.  Commonly affordable housing properties are rented for 25 or 30 percent of the eligible household’s income.  Beth said that based on some data she had collected, average rent plus utilities on Chebeague seemed to be somewhat over $1,000 per month.  An income of $36,000 would support this.  Bob said this was probably an artificially low rent because people rented their houses for the winter to pay the taxes, but still could use them in the summer. May said that she would generally have been willing to pay more rent if she could have had a rental in which she did not have to move so that the owner could come in the summer. The central rental problem on Chebeague may not be rents that are too high, but that the supply of rental units that can be the renters’ own, year-round home is very small.  May said hoped that the income limit would not be set too low.  Living on Chebeague is generally more expensive than living on the mainland and that should be taken into account.

Beth will work on the application form and the lease.  A quick review of the application forms that were handed out indicated that people at the meeting favored having an application form that was fairly detailed and would provide objective information about applicants.  This kind of form would help to balance the natural tendency to assume that islanders know about each other already, when the information they have may be only partial or inaccurate.

On the lease, she will develop a draft and ask Lew Holman to review it.

Herb will work on how the maintenance contract should work.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Howe
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